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MINUTES

PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Michael Aldaco, Sandra Everhart, Devin Gamble, Michele Jackson, Susan Lee, Aminta Mickles, Wayne Organ
ABSENT:
 Vicki Ferguson
I.  Review Minutes
Everyone reviewed the Minutes of the September 28, 2011 meeting.  There were no changes.
II.  Enrollment Management Plan Review
Donna asked everyone to review the current Enrollment Management Plan to see where we are at and if the plan reflects what is happening this year.  Everyone focused on College Objective 2a., Marketing and Communication.  Regarding the first strategy, “Develop home page buttons to market specific college programs and services”, a discussion ensued about departments not updating their webpages.  Michele said Student Services is doing a great job of keeping their webpages current, but much of the college isn’t.  Michele plans to go to each department to find out who is responsible for updating the departmental webpage and if needed get them some help and training.  She will also work with the I.T. dept. to get staff the assistance and training they need to keep their webpages current.  Susan also suggested providing training at division and Council of Chairs meetings.  One-on-one trainings are not really feasible due to the lack of staff.  Michele will talk to James Eyestone about having staff who already have knowledge of SharePoint provide trainings for staff.  It could be a flex activity.  Sandra wondered if there would be CTE funds available to pay for training in both how to set up and update a webpage.  James has talked to Michele about some departments having an outside source create a webpage for them that doesn’t have the college brand.  The I.T. dept. won’t link those webpages to the CCC website.   Donna will consider adding a strategy about updating the website. 

Regarding the second strategy, “Continue to use electronic media and social networks to connect to students”, Devin said CCC is on Facebook but not on Twitter.  Students receive constant contact e-mails and other information in their student e-mail accounts.
Michele will talk to April Tisby about the third strategy, “Market fee-based and other revenue generating courses and functions.”  April is encouraging the instructors to market their own fee-based classes.  

In discussing the fourth strategy, “Promote the use of the InSite Portal by students and staff and train college community on portal use”, Susan explained that a lot of faculty and students have a terrible time accessing the portal and using it.  Many faculty won’t use the portal because of this.  Training may help.  There may be people in each division who know how to use the portal really well that could provide trainings for faculty and students.  

As far as the fifth strategy, “Develop an annual marketing action plan”, Michele feels the college’s demographics have changed and she needs that information to market the college.  Michele has spoken with Jennifer Ounjian about getting that information.
The sixth and seventh strategies, “Use more bilingual/multilingual materials:  Expand Spanish language areas on the website” and “Recruit more international student enrollment” will be addressed in Agenda Item IV.  It was mentioned that we must now get Accrediting Commission approval for all programs that are offered in a 50% or more distance education format.  
Concerning the eighth strategy, “Communicate class schedule in a more cost effective manner”, the spring 2012 schedule will be available online on November 9.  There is a lot of new information in the schedule and catalog.  The schedule was discussed in more detail in the next agenda item. 
James Eyestone and April Tisby will be invited to the next Enrollment Management Committee meeting on November 23, 2011.

The Committee will begin reviewing College Objective 3 at the November 23, 2011 meeting.
III.  Spring Schedule Update
The spring 2012 schedule will be available on the college website on November 9.  There will be no printed schedules.  The bookstore will print a few copies of the class listings, but not the front and back matter.  The schedule will be posted in some key locations on campus.  Michele said posting the schedules was a Student Services responsibility before Frank Hernandez retired.  Susan thought the library would be an excellent location to post the schedule.  Susan will post the schedule in the library after talking to Ellen Geringer. Other locations that the schedule will be posted are the gym, LA-Bldg., AA-Bldg. (Michele will post), and Student Life.  Michele will talk to Helen Kalkstein about posting it in the LA-Bldg., Susan will talk to Kelly Ramos about posting it in Student Life and to John Wade about the gym area, and Donna will talk to Terence Elliott about posting it in the PS- and B-Bldgs.  
Students will be informed that there will be no printed schedules in constant contact e-mail blasts and student e-mails.  Michele will ask Kelly Ramos to send the notifications out to the students and signs directing students and staff to the website for the schedule will be visible in various locations on campus.  Similar signs were posted about applying for BOG waivers and these signs were very noticeable.  The signs should say, “Your course schedule for the upcoming semester is now available online”  so they could be used every semester.  Michele will check on the cost of ordering approximately six signs.
There had been resistance about advertising the portal until the bugs were worked out.  Michele asked Michael if the portal should be promoted and Michael thought it should.  
Michele announced that the Schedule/Catalog Committee will next meet on Tuesday, November 1 at 3:00 p.m.

IV.  Update on the Hispanic Bridge Project
Michele distributed a description of the services that the Hispanic Bridge staff provided.  This agency provides English to Spanish translations.  They will create a wonderful website that will be linked to the CCC website.  The Hispanic Bridge staff met extensively with Student Services and I.T. and will begin work on the project next week.  It will probably occur in two to three phases, depending on funding.  The first phase will be working on matriculation and other student services.  Phase two will be focused on programs that are open to the public, such as ESL and culinary arts.  Mark Williams will be the staff person for the technical support and Michele will be responsible for ensuring that what is shown is what the manager of the department wants.
Michele said the Enrollment Management Committee was the driving force behind getting this project going.  The agency first made a presentation to this Committee on April 27, 2011.    

V.  Near-Final 320 Report for 2010-11
Michael explained that the 320 report is the attendance accounting report the college must submit to the State Chancellor’s Office.  We are paid for every contact hour an instructor has with a student.  An issue came up with the auditor’s annual visit and problems discovered with HBA hours.  The auditors also looked at other contact hours.  As a result, our campus generated 63 additional FTES.  This doesn’t translate into more money because we were already over cap, but it is good news because we thought we would be under cap because of the deductions taken due to MCHS students registered in our classes.  There is no exemption to the 5% rule that limits the total enrollment of a particular high school in a college class for these students.  CCC’s 63 additional FTES is over 50% of the district’s entire gain in FTES.  In addition, 48 of the 63 additional FTES came from the daily census classes.
VI.  New Wrinkle Related to the Repeat Limitation
Michael distributed two handouts:  the fall 2011 academic calendar and a follow-up advisory on the repetition policy.  The key piece of information in the follow-up advisory is the definition of “enrollment” has changed.  We will no longer be allowed to claim apportionment for students who drop prior to the date of receiving a W.  The W deadline must be moved to the business day prior to the census date.  This could result in the college losing a lot of money if that date isn’t changed.  If students drop before the census date, other students would be able to take their places.  This change will be effective summer 2012.  
Devin thought it was very important that students find out about the three Ws limit, but changing the date to drop without a W isn’t as crucial.  When students try to register the second time they will get a pop-up.  On the third attempt they will be blocked from enrolling and will have to go into the A & R office to enroll in the class.  Wayne thought the college should promote something where faculty have their students sign a paper that they understand this change in the number of attempts.  There will be a record of every student who reads the constant contact e-mail.  Michael said only 7% of students read their e-mails on the portal.  Only 32% read their personal e-mails.  
Devin will share this information with the ASU. 

VII.  Other
A new CCC interim president has been selected.  He is Daniel Henry who retired as the V.P. at LMC and will lead the college from January 1 through June 30, 2012.
The meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.  
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy 
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